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October 29, 2009  
 

Councillor Mike Del Grande,  

Chair, Scarborough Community Council       

 

 

Subject:  Renaming of Scarborough Civic Centre Committee Rooms  
 

I would like your support to designate the committee rooms at the Scarborough Civic Centre with those 

individuals who contributed to the advancement of Scarborough and who demonstrated a shift to our civic 

history.   

 

Meeting rooms M20 and M21, found on the second floor of the Scarborough Civic Centre were once the 

Mayors office and the Council Board Room, today they are utilized by City Councillor’s and City staff as 

meeting spaces.   

 

As a means to honour the space and to our civic history I am proposing that the M20 and M21 be renamed to 

honour Scarborough’s first Reeve and Scarborough’s first woman Mayor. 

 

Committee Room M20 changed to Peter Secor, first Reeve of Scarborough.1850 – 1851  

Committee Room M21 changed to Joyce Trimmer, first woman Mayor of Scarborough 1988 - 1994 

 

Thank you for your consideration.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Paul Ainslie  

Councillor  

Ward 43 – Scarborough East 
 

 

c. Yvonne Davies, Committee Administrator, City Clerks Department


